
MINUTES 
HARRIS COUNTY MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 500 

(Master) 

October 6, 2021 

The Board of Directors (the "Board") of Harris County Municipal Utility District 
No. 500 (the 11District'1

) met in regular session, open to the public, on the 6th day of 
October, 2021, at the Lakehouse, 10000 Towne Lake PaTkway, Cypress, Texas, outside 
the boundaries of the District but inside the boundaries of the Service Area, and the roll 
was called of the members of the Board: 

Joanne E. Quintero 
Jeffry D. Ottmann 
Saundra Dahlke 
James Spackman 
James Ross 

President 
Vice President 
Secretary 
Assistant Secretary 
Asst. Vice President/ Asst. Secretary 

and all of the above were present except for Director Ottmann, thus constituting a 
quorum. 

Also present at the meeting were Doug Larson, member of the public; Travis 
Singleton of the Towne Lake Community Association, Inc. ("HOA''); Fran Matuska of F. 
Matuska, Inc. ("FMI"); Jerry Hlozek and Michael Crahan of Caldwell Companies; 
Michael Ammel and Amanda Benzman of Environmental Development Partners, LLC 
("EDP"); Leslie Cook of RBC Capital Markets ("RBC"); Robert Atkinson of Edminste1· 
Hinshaw Russ and Associates, Inc.; Brenda McLaughlin of Bob Leared Interests ("BU"); 
and Katie Carner and Jennifer Rarnirez of Allen Boone Humphries Robinson LLP 
(" ABHR"). 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Mr. Singleton addressed the Board regarding silt buildup around the Towne 
Lake marina. He also inquired about the status of potential erosion repairs in the 
regional detention facilities. Ms. Carner stated the District has designated an Erosion 
Conunittee that is working with EHRA to develop a plan to address the erosion. She 
stated that the Board authorized a survey of the southern shoreline. 

Mr. Singleton also addressed the Board regarding a resident reportedly utilizing 
water pumped from the regional detention facilities in a water feature located on the 
resident's property. Ms. Carner stated that the Board previously directed the resident 
to cease pumping water from the lake, and the resident indicated that he had complied. 
She also noted that EHRA has also investigated the matter and did not observe water 
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